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Baptism of  
Samantha Anna Long 

On November 22, 2009, we celebrated the baptism of 
Samantha, the second daughter of Chris and Magda 
Long.  They were married by Fr. J¿rgen Schmode in 
August 2002, and their first daughter was baptized in 
August 2006 Bishop by G®rard LaPlante in St. Raphael's 
Old Catholic Church.  On this occasion the Our Father 
was also recited in Polish as Magda and her family are 

originally from Poland. 

Photo 1: Bishop G®rard 
LaPlante baptizing Samantha 
Photo 2: Fr. J¿rgen Schmode 
reading the charge to the 
Godparents.  
Photo 3: Little Samantha in the 
arms of the Bishop, on the left 
her parents, Chris and Magda 
Long, on the right her 
Godmother, Mrs. Ania Serwin 
Photo 4:  The Baptismal party, 
Samantha Long in the arms of 
Bishop G®rard LaPlante, her 
three year old sister Stephanie 
in front of her mother. 
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Life of St. Raphael's Old Catholic Church  
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Fr. Claude Lacroix arrived for a visit from Quebec City on November 6, 2009. With Bishop G®rard 
LaPlante he went to visit Holy Trinity Anglican Church in Redmond, Washington. His visit was cut short 
because of the passing of Mr. Eddy LaPlante, brother of the Bishop.  He went back to Quebec on 

November 11, and accompanied Bishop LaPlante to Causapscal, Quebec, where the funeral took place. 

Life of St. Raphael's Old Catholic Church  cont.  


